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NEXT COPY DATE 

14th July 
July is a busy month in the village with the Produce 
Show on Saturday 15th  so please note that the Charity 
Coffee Morning will be on the following Saturday - 
22nd.. 

 

You may have noticed that the cover has turned 
gold as we are celebrating the 50th issue of The 
Middleton Messenger.  Doesn’t time fly …… 

This month’s cover picture of the green was taken in 
July 2014 - another from my archives. 

Lyn   

4 The Paddocks   219500  
middletonflyer@yahoo.com  

 

Please send in your contributions by the end of each copy date. If I don’t 
acknowledge them please get in touch to make sure they have arrived. 

ADVERTISING COSTS for the Messenger 
 

 

 

 
 

Private  1/4 page private advertisement - £5 

Full colour  -  Print run 500 copies   

Contact: Tina 01377 217242, middletonflyer@yahoo.com 

Rates Month Year 

Whole Page £25 £150 

1/2 Page £15 £100 

1/3 Page £10  £60 
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If you have any ideas, comments or complaints (especially complaints) 
you want to share then send an email to middletonflyer@yahoo.com. 

editorial 

Summer’s here and the time is right for … barbeques, 

lazing in the garden with a cold one, and heading to the 

coast. On  the other hand, it’s also the time for having a 

bit of  a moan about, in no particular order, the heat, 

non-stop grass cutting, and the continuous flow of caravans and motorhomes 

going to and from Bridlington.  

Now, while cloudless skies and soaring temperatures make most of us feel 

better, the dry spell  we’ve been having lately is causing the odd problem. 

Many of you will have experienced the dust bowl that was Front Street when 

the road was resurfaced.  It was impossible to  escape the clouds of dust, 

especially  when a big lorry was passing through and it certainly gave the 

cars parked there a good coating. An hour or two of rain would have solved 

that problem. A decent shower would also have washed away the sap falling 

from my sycamores. It hasn’t previously been too much of an issue but, this 

year, every flat surface has a sticky coating. Garden furniture, flagstones and, 

most annoyingly, the gravel on  our drive. It sticks to the soles of your shoes 

and to car tyres; I think half of the pebbles we did have are now scattered 

throughout the village! 

Still, let’s hope that the good weather we’re having is a foretaste of  a long, 

hot summer.  Life is too short to worry about such trifles. I’m more than 

happy to suffer these minor inconveniences if it means I can spend the next  

three or four months is shorts and t-shirts. I might even keep on top of the 

grass cutting this summer, as well as the rest of the garden – although I may 

need instruction on that!  

Cheers, 

Mike 

mailto:middletonflyer@yahoo.com


 

email: middletonflyer@yahoo.com                                page 4 

QUIZ PAGE 

Quiz set by Rowland Wooldridge 

All answers on 
page 17 

SUDOKU DINGBATS 

  

  

  

1 What is the capital of Croatia? 

2 Who was the Roman God of wine? 

3 What is the light wood that is used for modelling? 

4 Who was the Watergate Scandal President? 

5 What is the name of  Dennis the Menace’s dog? 

6 What is the name of the famous king of Wessex? 

7 Where did Phileas Fogg go? 

8 Napoleon was afraid of which animals? 

9 In which sport do you see a Velodrome? 

10 From which flower does Saffron come? 
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The wolds METHODIST CHURCH 
bainton 

Services for July 

Sunday 2nd   10.30am Service at the Wolds Methodist Church.                    
     Mr Stephen Byass 

Sunday 9th   10.30am Service at the Wolds Methodist Church     
     Miss Margaret Collinson 

Sunday 16th  10.30am Service at the Wolds Methodist Church    
     Pastor John Gleaves                      

Sunday 23rd  10.30am Service at the Wolds Methodist Church    

Sunday 30th    9.00am Café style worship at the Wolds Methodist  
     Church  Rev Dr Richard Teal   

    

Services for July  

Sunday 2nd         10.30 am            Morning Prayers    Richard 

Sunday  9th          10.30 am            Holy Communion   Rev. Jane Anderson 

Sunday 16th         10.30 am            Holy Communion   Rev. Canon Kate  
        Goulder 

Sunday 23rd         10.30 am           Morning Prayers     Church Wardens 

St Andrew’S church 

parish council news 
Following the local elections your Parish Council now has  8 members 

who will continue to serve the residents of the parish to the best of our ability.  
  
We have vacancies for new members however, and if you feel that you can 
contribute and help us to provide services and support that as a rural village 
we need then please come along to our meetings, which are held at 7.00pm 
the first Monday of each month in the village hall. 
 
The list of current Parish Council members is on the next page. 
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I would like to take this opportunity to say a very big 

thank you to all those who have supported our 

UNICEF fund raising over the last 2 years. In 2022 we 

donated £110 for the sale of bird boxes and this year 

just under £150 with gift aid for the family of wooden 

Teddy Bears and Owls! This has all gone towards 

helping children in places like Ukraine, Turkey and 

Sudan, so well done! 

 

A special vote of thanks goes to Emma and her team at Wolds Waves, a 

really great sales force! Also Ian Hall who very kindly supplied the wood for 

2023’s effort. 

So a great boost for those in need from our Village and any ideas for next 

year??? 

Many thanks  

Vince and Linda Jones 

thank you 
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Middleton on the Wolds YCA  
are running a TEA POT CHALLENGE 

in the Village Hall 

on Tuesday 1st August 2.00 - 4.00pm 

Tea/coffee and cake £3.00 (children go free) 
There will be a raffle and stall 

Proceeds to Branch and Central YCA Office 

The Village Hall Committee are pleased to welcome Emily 
Headley on to our committee. As the young one amongst the 
older members of the committee we are looking forward to 
ideas that will appeal to more villagers. It is our village hall and we hope to be 
able to have more villagers come and make use of the hall, after all the work 
that is has been put into updating the hall and making it accessible for all. 

Our committee meetings have been changed to the fourth Monday of the month 
starting at 7.30pm, so please come along on the 26th of June it will be good to 
see some more new faces and ideas. 

See you then 

Marie Ley 

VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
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Well! What a month it’s been, with cannibalism, fratricide 
and horror-film-worthy animals being eaten from the 
inside! Not, I hasten to add, in Middleton, but on 
Springwatch, excellent as ever but distinctly gory this 
spring. I will try and let my mind dwell instead on their 
item showing that forget-me-nots change the yellow ring in 
their flowers to white when they have been fertilised, to 

show insects that they needn’t bother visiting, as there will no longer be 
nectar there for them. 

Away from all that (which of course could all be 
going on here, but without experts and film crews we 
have no way of knowing) No-Mow-May has paid 
dividends in an area of my garden and I hope many 
of yours. Perhaps you have photos you could send 
me? 

The garden has been busy with plenty of young 
blackbirds chasing their parents around up until now, 
but now the tables have turned, and the parents are 
chasing the young out of the way, presumably so that 
they can concentrate on producing another brood and 
starting the hard work all over again. I have sadly 
decided that I will stop putting food out after my current stocks have been 
used, as there suddenly seems to be an influx of new cats, and I have found 
several sad little piles of feathers, and one half-eaten collared dove, over the 
last couple of weeks and none of these look like sparrow-hawk kills. I like 
cats, but it seems that by putting out food for the birds I am inadvertently 
putting out birds for the cats, so I will only be re-starting once cold weather 
comes in later in the year, when the birds will really need the extra food and 
hopefully the cats will find it less fun lurking in the garden in the cold and 
rain. This means I will be relying on everyone else to tell me what is 
happening in their gardens and how successful the second broods are. 

Sheelah was enjoying watching a young 
family of blackbirds in her garden, then 
realised that one of the young was missing; 
she investigated and found it in a bucket of 
water. When it was poured out however it 
proved to be unharmed but soggy, and after 
it was placed under some bushes it called to 
be fed and luckily the parent bird turned up 
and they flew off together. Denise also saw 
young blackbirds being looked after by their 

Local Birds & wildlife 

Starling 
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parents and got this photo, and Pat reported that she is seeing more 
greenfinches on the feeders than ever before. Perhaps one day the Messenger 
will come out in the same format as the newspapers in the Harry Potter 
books, and then I can post her video! 

Janny and Barry have also been in touch: “We have lots of activity in the 
garden but we have noticed that the parent birds are only bringing back one 
baby to the feeders each time when they normally bring the whole brood. If 
this has been a poor start to the breeding season let’s hope they will have a 
second round. We have noticed the last two afternoons the starlings have 
been gathering up and having a short murmuration which we have never seen 
before at this time of year. Hopefully we will be able to get some photos of 
baby birds for next time. Here are a few pictures taken recently from 
Bempton of Whinchat, Whitethroat and a Corn Bunting …. “ 

Lovely photos as always. I will look out for the starlings, just a thought, could 
they be the newly matured young from this spring getting together? I think 
‘teenage’ swifts behave like this. 

I recently found a rather nice moth on the inside of my shed 
door, and Josh has identified it: “An angle shades moth, 
rather common this time of year.” So keep a look out for 
moths (and anything else of interest), if possible send 
pictures and I will try and get them identified. 

I look forward to hearing from you – and getting info on how 
the garden birds are getting on with their second broods 
(hopefully) – contact me 
on lavenderbarbara97@gmail.com or text on 0777 192 7868 

Barbara 

mailto:lavenderbarbara97@gmail.com
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A Village Diary 

South Cave was a lucky village; it had the services 

of Robert Sharp. Born in Barmston on the East 

Yorkshire Coast in 1773 he moved to South Cave 

in 1804 and served as a schoolmaster until his 

death in 1843.  Perhaps his chief claim to fame 

however was the diary he kept during the period 

1826 to 1837 which is full of insights into the day 

to day happenings in the village and its characters. 

He barely mentions education but he does record his other professional 

duties such as those concerning land surveying, often involving travel on the 

rickety transport of the time and on primitive roads. 

The diaries do in fact perfectly illustrate how an 

intelligent literate person, an avid reader of the national 

press, could be well informed despite residing in a 

relative backwater.   

He appeared to be on the left in politics, that is a 'radical' 

in the parlance of the time, with sympathy for the 

oppressed.  He was also critical of foreign powers as 

with his statement in October 1829 that Russia was a 

"great overgrown state but still grasps at more."  A view 

which resonates with the climate of today. 

His diaries continued until the provision of the Selby to Hull Railway was in 

sight; an event which was to make the journey to London, a place he 

frequently mentions, possible in one day.  It was also the start of the 

Victorian age with all the change it was to bring. 

Robert Sharp seems to have had a mind very receptive to facts, so much so 

that one could imagine an evening spent with him via some kind of time 

machine when he could be quickly appraised of world history with all its 

achievements and horrors since his time on earth. 

Geoff Wisher 

local history  
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Middleton book group   

June Meeting 

 

The Vanishing Tide By HilaryTailor 

A debut novel, set in a cottage in a peninsula off the wild 
north east coast of Northumbria, it is the story of two 
families initially unknown to each other but inextricably 
linked as the story moves forward. Isla has to confront her past when she 
inherits the cottage where she spent her childhood years. The descriptions of 
the countryside and of her mother’s art work are beautifully written as are 
the characterisations of the other protagonists. 

 
The Reading List by Sara Nissan Adams 

Another debut novel, this is the heartwarming story of recently widowed 
Mukesh and Aliesha who works on the check out desk of his local library. 
Aliesha finds a list of books in the back of a library book and gives it to 
Mukesh. Through their growing friendship, Mukesh finds solace from the 
death of his wife and is able to understand his wife’s love of reading and 
Aliesha from the troubles of her home life. 
 

June 

Meetings are usually on the second Tuesday morning 
in the month but July’s will be on 18th.. Please get in 
touch to check - Lyn, 219500 or 
lyndennis456@gmail.com  

The next books for discussion are: 

Suffer Little Children by Donna Leon 

          The Unheard by Nicci French 

------------------------------------------------------- 

QUIZ PAGE 

ANSWERS 
1 Dubrovnik 

2 Bacchus 

3 Balsa wood 

4 Richard Nixon 

5 Gnasher 

6 Alfred the Great 

7 Around the World in 80 Days 

8 Cats 

9 Cycling 

10 Crocus   

Crossword puzzle 

An inside job 

Can’t spell for toffee 

Fowl language 

Sawn off shotgun 

Back seat driver 
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Middleton on the wolds ce ve school 
Executive Headteacher: Mrs E Harros 
Station Road, Middleton on the Wolds, Driffield YO25 9UQ 

E-mail:middleton.primary@eastriding.gov.uk Tel: 01377 217323 

Middleton Minis  

Our parent, carer, baby and toddler group runs from 1:30 to 3:30pm every 
Tuesday afternoon (term time only) at Middleton on the Wolds primary school. 
Drop in for 20 minutes or the full 2 hours.  We look forward to seeing you.   

 

Sports Day  

Thursday 6th July is our school sports day starting at 1.15pm  

(Thursday 13th July is our back-up sports day) 

 

Summer Holidays  

School finishes for the Summer Term on Friday 21st July.  Training day is 
Monday 4th September and school re-opens Tuesday 5th September.   

 

On-going Collections 

On-going Collections – We collect used stamps and used batteries.  Please note we 
are not currently collecting used printer cartridges or mobile phones until we can 
source a new company to collect and recycle them.  

 

Middleton on the Wolds Nursery 

At Middleton on the Wolds CE (VC) Primary School 

 Providing education for 2, 3- and 4-year olds Monday - Friday.  

 We accept the Government’s childcare vouchers for up to 30 hours of free 
provision for 3 year olds (conditions apply) 

 Additional sessions can be purchased for £13.50 per session for 3-year olds 
and £15.75 for 2-year olds.   

 Lunchtime sessions are £1.75 (free if children attend for the whole day) with 
the option to purchase a school meal for £2.55. 

 Children are welcome in the term after their 3rd birthday for funded places. 

For further details, please contact: Sharon Stone 

Email: middleton.primary@eastriding.gov.uk  Tel: 01377 217323 
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Advertisement 

advertisements 

ITEMS FOR SALE 

 

Britax Eclipse Car Seat 

Good condition - only used in 
grandparents’ car  

£20.00 

 

Mothercare Fruit Salad 
High Chair 

Good condition - free 

 

Sue Howden 217279 

 

 

Bath shower screen   
- like new 

 

 

Louvre doors  

3 of each size 

 

Collection required 

Please give a 
donation to Cancer 
Research 

 

Lyn Dennis 219500 
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Advertising Feature 
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Advertisements 
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Advertising Feature 
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LOCAL CONTACTS 
Bell Ringing    Chris Atkin  217285 

Book Group    Lyn Dennis  219500 

Bowls Club    Rob Bradley  217435 

Country Women’s Association  Christine Johnson 217374 

First Responders   Chris Brent  219469 

Line Dancing    Pat Pottage  217516 

Methodist Chapel   Jane Gray  07870 562455 

Middleton Messenger   Mike Kelly  07713 620912 

     Lyn Dennis  219500 

     Tina Walker  217242 
Middleton Movers   Lyn Dennis  219500 

Middleton Green Group  Liz Naylor  219072 

Middleton Womblers   Andrew Naylor  219072   

Parish Clerk    Sandra Morrison 01262 470496 

Pilates     Ian Stephenson  07973 755717 

Recreation Club   Dave Newlove  07901 833784 

St Andrew’s Church   Rev Jane Anderson 219471 

St Andrew’s Church Wardens  Chris Brent  07766 162743   
     Lesley Kelly  07907 451046 
T’ai Chi    Lee Cronshaw   07942 751135 

Village Hall    Sharon Roe  217254 

Regular group activities 
Weekly Groups 

Monday Pilates   5.00-6.00pm  Village Hall 

Wednesday Line Dancing  7.30-9.00pm  Village Hall 

Thursday Middleton Movers  2.00-3.30pm  Village Hall 

Thursday Tai Chi    7.30-8.30pm  Village Hall 

 

July 

2 Litter Picking   10.00am  Lime View 

3 Parish Council     7.00pm  Village Hall 

15 Produce Show    2.00pm  Village Hall 

18 Book Group    10.30am  The Paddocks  

22 Charity Coffee Morning  10.00am  Village Hall  

26 Village Hall Committee   7.30pm  Village Hall 


